## SLA President's Message June 2019

Greetings on this first day of June.

It's hard to believe that we have come to the end of another year of SLA programming and board work. With a very successful conference under our belt and a slate of new board members ready to go, we are preparing for our board changeover meeting in a couple of weeks. This meeting will bid adieu to exiting board members and welcome a slate of new and eager leaders.

SLA as an organization and a governing body still has a few positions and opportunities to fill. It is very exciting that we have the opportunity to represent SLA in various ways and in different sectors throughout the province. Please consider putting your name forward to help us represent our organization in different ways and in different places.

It has been a pleasure to serve as President for the 2018/2019 year. It was a rewarding time of transformation and strategic development for the administrative part of the organization. I look forward to seeing you all in future library contexts and wish SLA, the staff and its members a wonderful summer and a great 2019/2020 year.